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Sheriff Chaplain’s Corner
“It’s Complicated? Keep It Simple.” 

Heavenly Wisdom versus worldly wisdom.
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Support Your
Chaplains
Because of generous 
supporters like you 
we’re able to care for 
our law enforcement 
family and community.

How you can give: 
- On Our Website 
- Venmo 
- By Check 
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Greetings to everyone from your Sheriff Chaplaincy Team,

I don’t know if you feel this way, but I’m getting fed up with the world 
telling us that “is complicated.”

That is what the world wants us to believe, and it is also what Satan 
would like us to believe that “it’s complicated”; and oh, by the way it is 
too complicated for you. Lies!

The military has their saying against this mindset called the KISS 
method. “Keep it simple stupid”. I didn’t make the name up, and 
usually I just say keep it simple. For us to be able to keep it simple 
means we must have an antidote to the lies, and resist the push to 
believe these deceptions.

Truth, wisdom, and peace are the key antidotes!

God’s straightforward and simple message looks like this, I am the 
way the truth and the life, no one comes to the father, but by Me.

Truth is a powerful antidote to deception and complication, and truth 
is very important to Jesus, and to our heavenly Father.

Because we are told to speak truth in love, and this can be seen in 
Ephesians 4:15.

We’re also told that you shall know the truth, and the truth shall make 
you free. John 8:32.

Continued on page 2

* chaplain candidate

https://scsochaplains.org/support/


As a community, truth is the simple and powerful choice for us to be able to 
be a Blessing to each other; in our families, in our homes, in our work 
environment, and everywhere that God has us.

Truth, and knowing truth, and speaking truth are all paramount in our 
life journey.

So, I encourage us to think about a couple of truths that we can rest in. 
Pause and think of these truths. I hope each of us find lasting hope in even 
just thinking about steadfast truth that leads us to peace.

Thank you for taking that time to dwell on those truths, and I ask you all to 
prayerfully ask God to help us discern falsehood from truth.

Please take a look with me at James 3:13-18.

Heavenly Wisdom Versus Demonic wisdom

13 Who is wise and understanding among you? Let him show by good 
conduct that his works are done in the meekness of wisdom. 14 But if you 
have bitter envy and self-seeking in your hearts, do not boast and lie against 
the truth. 15 This wisdom does not descend from above, but is earthly, 
sensual, demonic. 16 For where envy and self-seeking exist, confusion and 
every evil thing are there. 17 But the wisdom that is from above is first pure, 
then peaceable, gentle, willing to yield, full of mercy and good fruits, without 
partiality and without hypocrisy. 18 Now the fruit of righteousness is sown in 
peace by those who make peace.

The Word of The Lord. Amen. Here are a few takeaways for us.
● God‘s wisdom leads to harmony and peace, while human wisdom can 

lead to arrogance and dissension.
● What kind of wisdom do you tend to rely on? You could answer the 

question by evaluating your relationships.
● James was known as a peacemaker, so he stresses the importance of 

peace (are you and I stressing this importance?).
● We should create a climate of peace wherever we go. 
● Remember the Lord Jesus promised us that God will bless the 

peacemakers (in Matthew 5:9)
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Friends, are we peacemakers? I pray so. Yet each one of us must answer 
that question for ourselves. 

Think about what you will do this coming week to promote peace? 

Pause….see what God places on your heart…

Let's all commit to taking these steps of peace, and be steadfast in our 
resolve to raise the level of peace with every opportunity we have.

There is a story called Burned Biscuits that I heard on my second 
deployment to the Middle East. One of the things that was memorable to 
me was how it pointed this out "Don't put the key to your happiness in 
someone else's pocket - keep it in your own." This wonderfully 
encapsulates some valuable ideas on how we can be peacemakers and 
healthy examples as we do so. Please see it here.

As I begin to close out this message, let’s decide to be the person that God 
has created each of us to be. And to use the key antidotes of Truth and 
Wisdom and Peace to reject the lies of the enemy and reject the 
complication attempts of this world. 

Because with God, all things are possible. T/F?

True: Including growing in love and truth as we become the 
coworker/spouse/friend/parent that God has designed and called you to be. 

I ask that we would all step out in Faith and lean on the Lord as we trust Him 
with all our needs and our entire life-journey. Amen.

Keep it Simple and watch how God responds to this leap of Faith.

Prayer: Heavenly Father, thank You for Your promise that we shall know the 
Truth and the Truth shall set us free. We claim that promise with great joy. 
Please grant us the wisdom and discernment we need to stand against the 
deceitfulness of the enemy, and help us to stand firmly on the solid Rock of 
Jesus Christ. Lord, help us to sow the fruit of righteousness in peace that we 
would be Your peacemakers as the hands and feet of Jesus. Hallelujah!

Blessings from Above, Chaplain Robert Kinnune
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Within the law enforcement/court system “umbrella” are the men and 
women who provide a very important part of keeping our Community 
safe and that is in the area of corrections. Correction Officer’s (CO’s) 
work downtown at the Spokane County Detention Building (jail) and 
just like with the deputies, the chaplains enjoy visiting them often while 
they are at work. It’s common for those who choose this profession to 
feel forgotten and unappreciated even though they are needed to keep 
peace and order in our society. Many times, since they are kept busy, 
the chaplain’s will give them a friendly wave or smile which we know 
they appreciate and our prayers are with them daily for their safety and 
well being. Thank you! 

With a heartfelt “THANK YOU”, we say goodbye to Sheriff Ozzie 
Knezovich as his 17 years leading the SCSO family comes to an end. 
When asked what he remembers most about Sheriff Ozzie, Lead 
Chaplain Robert Kinnune said, “I will always remember that his support 
of the Sheriff Chaplaincy was steadfast and that will always be 
appreciated. His focus was on safety and integrity and I believe our 
community is stronger and safer because of that.” As we see this 
season beginning to close for Sheriff Ozzie, the Chaplaincy is 
prayerfully excited to see where his next chapter in life takes him. 
Thank you again Sheriff Ozzie and we pray many blessings over you!

Talk to a Chaplain
Whether you’re an officer, county employee, 
community member, or friend our chaplain 
team is here for you.

- 24x7 Support Spiritual 
- Guidance & Referrals
- Pastoral Counseling 
- Conversation 
- Crisis Intervention 
- Weddings & Funerals

Resource of the Month
GRIEF SHARE: grief support 
groups

The Chaplains appreciate this 
local Resource as often the 
families need additional 
support and help in not 
feeling alone after a loss of a 
loved one. To find a group 
close to you visit 
griefshare.org
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Previous Month’s
Action Report

13
Callouts

1368
Volunteer Hours

4
Ride-Alongs

11
Chaplains

Chaplains Visit the Spokane County Jail

Thank You Sheriff Ozzie!


